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C
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(Journal, December 16, 2010)

Action Required


Finance Committee


WHEREAS, department requests for transfers within their own accounts have been received by the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs, and the Director finds that the best interests of Milwaukee County will be served by allowance of such transfers;


THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Administrative Services, is hereby authorized to make the following transfers in the 2011 appropriations of the respective listed departments:
	
	
	
	
	
	From
	
	To

	1)
	8361- Resource Center
	
	

	
	5199
	–
	Salaries & Wages
	
	
	
	$83,156

	
	5312
	–
	Social Security Taxes
	
	
	
	    6,361

	
	5420
	–
	Employee Health Care
	
	
	
	  64,222

	
	5421
	-
	Employee Pension
	
	
	
	  18,367

	
	8164
	-
	Purch Of Serv 51.42 Board
	
	$172,106
	
	


The Interim Director of the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) is requesting a fund transfer of $172,106 to adjust the department’s budget in order to fund four newly created positions in the Disabilities Resource Center.

In February 2011, the County Board approved the creation of four full-time Disability Benefits Specialists (DBS) positions in the Disabilities Resource Center.  These positions would be used to operate the DBS program, which is required by the State as a primary function of the Disabilities Resource Center

The DBS Program provides access to Milwaukee County Residents who want to apply for private or publicly funded benefits such as Family Care, Family Care Partnership, Supplementary Security Income (SSI), Social Security Disability Income (SSDI), Medicaid or other benefits for which they are eligible.  If a client is denied benefits, the Disability Benefits Specialist helps with determining the reason for denial and resolving the issue if possible.  This program also includes attorney services that are provided through a contract between the State Department of Health Services and Disability Rights Wisconsin attorneys. 

In 2010, when the Disabilities Service Division began operation of the Disabilities Resource Center, the DBS function was contracted out to Independence First.  Funds for this contract were also included in the 2011 adopted budget.  However, after reexamining the program and its needs, the department decided to perform this function with internal staff.  

This transfer would allow the department to decrease expenditures by $172,106 related to the contract with Independence First, and increase personnel services by the same amount.

There is no levy impact as a result of this fund transfer.  

TRANSFER SUBMITTED TO THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 06/08/11.










3
4

